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MINUTES OF DOVERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL KITCHEN 

DATE WEDNESDAY 4th November 2009. 

Present: Cllr Hewson-Stoate, (Vice Chairman) Bryan, Cole, Wilshaw, Priestley,  Jarville, Stubbs & Taylor (Clerk). 

Members of the Public: Dist. Cllr Catt,  

Apologies:  Cllrs: Watkins (Chairman Cllr Cattermole  C. Cllr Lewer. 

P 
/ 
C 

Min No  
Originator 
Month 

Title and Description Action/ Decision Who/ 
When 

Proposer/ 
Seconded 
 

 
 
 
 
P 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
C 
 
 
 
 
 
P 
 
 

 
 
 
 
09/32 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
09/60 
 
 
 
 
 
09/61 
 
 

 
 
Matters raised by members of 
the Public 
 Lee Bassett 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PCSO 
 
 
 
 
 
Playing Field Issues 
 
 

In the absence of the chairman Cllr. Hewson-Stoate presided over 
the meeting 
 
Footpaths not used. The Chairman suggested that the PC involved 
other parishioners who like to walk to give feedback re the footpaths 
via the Preservation Society. 
 
The footpath between Elm Close and Waterpark Road needs a finger 
post sign. Cllr Stubbs confirmed that the post is in position but the 
finger signs yet to be attached. 
Cllr Jarville to obtain detail of any other ones in this situation. 
 
Footpath Stiles are overgrown. Cllr Jarville to speak with 
Preservation Society to arrange an audit of footpaths in Village. 
 
Playing Fields Clerk informed PC that DDDC Legal Section had 
informed her that there were no Byelaws to impose an order similar 
to PCSO Brassington previous request. If we require one It would be 
expensive, and time consuming to impose. All agreed that this 
situation be monitored and reviewed on a regular basis. 
 
Mr Bullock raised via the Clerk the following issues 
Moles on the top right hand of playing field. Clerk to contact John 
Wilson for advice. 

 
 
 
Cllr.Jarville, 
Wilshaw &, 
Stubbs 
 
 
 
 
Cllr Jarville 
 
Cllr Jarville 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Clerk 
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P 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
09/62 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Pond Clearing 

Lack of Padlock on gate to playing field – Cllr Hewson – Stoate to 
deal with 
Goal Mouths 
This was raised by Mr Bullock but is covered under the Pavilion 
minute 
Pond Clearing -Letter received from 2 young members of the 
community offering their services along with their parents to clean 
out the pond. Letter to be sent by the clerk thanking them. The clerk 
also to book the cleaning of 1/3rd   of the pond.  Clerk confirmed this 
would take place at a date to be confirmed.                                       

CllrHewson
-Stoate 
 
 
 
 
Clerk 

C 09/63 Approval of the Minutes, from 
the 7th October 2009 meeting. 

It was agreed to adopt the minutes as a true record, after the 
following amendments. 
P2 09/62 should read “cleaning by 1/3rd of the pond. 
P4 107/04 should read know. 
All Cllr present agreed. 

  

P 06/77 Noise & Pollution from the 
A50 bypass. 

Cllr Hewson – Stoate confirmed that he had still not received the 
report from highways. However D. Cllr Catt confirmed that he had 
received a copy of a letter sent to the Rt Hon P McLoughlin which 
was from the Department of Transport which reneged on what had 
previously been stated. Copy to be sent to A50 group.  

Cllr 
Hewson-
Stoate  

 

P 03/37 Land at the rear of Meadow 
View  
 

Footpath The Clerk confirmed that she had again tried to contact 
DDDC re the children using the footpath as a cycle/skateboard run 
which is dangerous to pedestrian’s .D Cllr Catt to make contact with 
the Department when next at DDDC and ask someone to contact us.  
Parish Magazine Cllr Wilshaw to do a letter for Parish Magazine 
asking for help on this project. 
Grants. Cllrs Stubbs & Wilshaw confirmed they had ordered 
approximately 55 trees and hedges from the organisation that 
Greenwatch had recommended. They had not yet received 
confirmation that they had been successful. The situation to be 
reviewed at the next meeting. In respect of the Toyota money this 
would discussed/used at a later date. 

Clerk 
 
 
 
Cllr 
Wilshaw 
 
 
Cllrs 
Stubbs & 
Wilshaw 
 

 

P 04/38 Parish Website Cllr. Cattermole reported that he had not had the opportunity to look 
at the “History”, Cllr Cattermole to complete during the autumn 
Cllr Watkins has also asked the clerk to look at ways to increase the 
revenue from the Parish Website. 

Cllr. 
Cattermole  
Clerk 
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P 06/3 Proposal for Sub Group to 
Oversee Play Equipment 
Maintenance & Replacement 

Account 
Cllr Bryan confirmed that 2 trees had now been purchased and asked 
that the money be taken from the playground surplus. These are to 
be planted behind play area in the corner. Cllr Stubbs and Cole to 
plant. The clerk to ask Mr Bullock not to mow around them as this is 
where the “wild life” area will be formed. All present agreed. 
SMP Invoice 
The Clerk confirmed a letter had been received stating a sample of 
paint would be forward to the Parish Council. When received the 
cheque for the remaining payment to be posted 
Safety Issues  
Rubbish bag to be picked up once a fortnight. (Cllr Bryan to do.) 
Cllr Cole and Cattermole have completed their check for October 
2009 and have no issues to report. 
Outstanding issues 
Quote received for soil and seeding of thin areas on the playground 
Amount required £209.00 All present agreed that the work be 
carried out.  
The Clerk confirmed that DDDC would only empty the bins supplied 
by them. The bins supplied by the PC would have to be emptied by 
the PC. 
Dog Mess 
Cllr Bryan confirmed that Dog mess on the playground is an issue. 
The Clerk confirmed that she had contacted the Legal Section at 
DDDC with a view to banning dogs from this area. DDDC Legal 
Section had confirmed there is a Byelaw in place which will enable 
the PC to ban dogs from the playground. 
 All agreed that a large sign be erected stating No Dogs. Clerk to 
obtain a price.  
 

 
 
Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Clerk 
 

 
 
Cllr 
Stubbs & 
Jarville 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr 
Priestley 
& Jarville 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P
  

07/58 Briefing from District Cllr. 
Catt,  
Burial Ground 

D.Cllr. Catt confirmed that as far as he was aware the PC is to 
manage this site. The Clerk was asked to write to DDDC and obtain 
confirmation of this and information of what is involved. The 
situation will be discussed at a later date when more is known. 

Clerk  

P 09/27 Core Strategy  D. Cllr. Catt confirmed that there is a meeting on the 26th November 
to be held in Doveridge to give an overview of the growth option 
consultation responses. This will then be reported to JAC meeting to 

D. Cllr Catt 
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be held on the 7th December. Cllr Cole to create a notice to be sent 
with the Neighbourhood Watch calendar. DDDC also to send posters 
and advertise the meeting in the local paper. Cllr Priestly also offered 
to advertise the event in the Post office. 

Cllr Cole 
 
Cllr Prestly 

P 07/104 Letter from WI re 
Maintenance of the Well 

The Clerk confirmed that the Well had now been tarmaced. 
Cllr Wilshaw informed the PC that 2 posts were broken which 
required replacing. Clerk asked to obtain a quote. 

Clerk  

P 08/28 Proposal to Refurbish the 
Pavilion - Specification 

Pavilion Cllr Cole confirmed that he and the clerk had visited the 
premises and taken notes of the work required to bring the pavilion 
up to a good standard. After discussions it was agreed that a budget 
be raised for the next finance meeting. The clerk was asked to obtain 
quotes for the work. The clerk was also asked to contact “Operation 
Relentless” to see if they could help with some of the work.  
Goalmouths These were in a poor state. It was also reported that 
there was a pieces of pipe sticking up from the ground which was 
deemed dangerous   The Clerk to ask Lee for his recommendation 
and price. Cllr Cole to contact the football committee to see what 
they would recommend. 
Electricity Bills The clerk informed the PC that another large bill 
had been received. Cllr Hewson-Stoate offered to take this matter in 
hand and report back at the next meeting with a recommendation. 
Extra Football Pitches There is a need for more football pitches. 
Cllr Cole to see what he can resolve. Cllr Watkins to look for a 
contact of the Lewis family.  

Cllr Cole 
Clerk 
 
 
 
 
Clerk 
Cllr Cole 
 
 
 
Cllr 
Hewson-
Stoate 
 
Cllr Cole 

 
 
 
 

P 09/5 Schedule of Rents The Clerk produced a list of the rents received. To be discussed at 
the next finance meeting. 

All Cllrs  

P 09/56 Insurance for New Playground Clerk had contact other PC and there sites were run by their Council. 
The Clerk had asked DDDC if they were in a position to contribute or 
add the playground on their insurance. A reply was received saying 
they were unable to offer any assistance. It was agreed by all that 
this matter be discussed at the Finance Meeting. 

Clerk  

P 09/39 Pavement Derby 
Road/Hedges overgrown 

In respect of the pavement by the Playing fields on Derby Road and 
pavement on Cooke Lane clerk confirmed that DDDC will inspect 
these when next in the area. 
Cllr Priestley asked that the high kerbs on the corner of Pump Lane 
and Sand Lane also be reported as there had been two recent 
instances where people had fallen.  

Clerk 
 
 
Clerk 
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Hedge between Bell Lane and Yelt Lane overgrown. Clerk to write to 
Landowner.  

P 09/51 
 

Planning It was agreed to set up a sub group of Cllr Wilshaw & Cllr Priestley to 
obtain questions and feedback and to review the “parish plan”. 

Cllr 
Wilshaw, 
Priestley & 
Clerk 

 
 
 

P 09/52 Breast Screening 
 
 

Cllr Priestley confirmed that Rt Hon Patrick McLoughlin had written 
back with a covering letter from the PCT which stated that they were 
waiting for the Village Hall to have the electric work completed. The 
Village Hall would only have the work done if they had a firm 
commitment from the PCT that the unit would be back at Doveridge. 
The Clerk had recently written to Rt. Hon Patrick McLoughlin 
informing him of this and was awaiting the reply. 

Cllr 
Priestley 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

P 09/63 Invite to County Councillor 
Lewer to hold a Surgery 
 

Due to the success of the meeting with Rt. Hon Patrick McLoughlin, C 
Cllr Lewer was asked if he would like to hold a similar meeting. D Cllr 
Catt informed the meeting that C. Cllr. Lewer would like to hold a 
meeting say an hour before the PC meeting. After a discussion it was 
agreed that the meeting would be better held on a Saturday to 
enable more members of the public to attend. D. Cllr. Catt to report 
back with our decision. 
 

D Cllr Catt  

P 09/64 Finance Meeting The next meeting is to be held on November 25th. Apologies were 
received from Cllrs Cole, Stubbs & Jarville.  All Councillors were 
asked to submit a breakdown of any budget they wished to be 
included 

  

 
 

 FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 
Reports 
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C 09/66 PLANNING APPLICATION 
0900622/FUL 

Permission Granted 

09/00491/FUL 
 
 
09/00493/FUL 
 
09/00473/FUL 
 

Permission Refused 
 
09/00510/FUL 
 
 

 
Erection of conservatory – Miss Jane Powell 6 Park Crescent, 
Doveridge (Parish Council did not object) 
 
 
Erection of Attached Double Garage – 8 Oak Drive Doveridge.  
Granted with Conditions. 
Two storey extension- 1 High Street Doveridge. 
Granted with conditions 
Erection of livestock building/fodder store – Deepmore Farm, Lower 
Street, Doveridge 
Granted with conditions 
 
 
 
Single storey extensions – 7 Stevenson Road, Doveridge 
Refused. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 09/67 
 

CORRESPONDENCE 
October 2009. 
 

 

a) Derbyshire Dales DC Letter re Accessibility Partnership 2 
amount of funding. Closing date 271109 

b) DDDC Parish Estimates 2010/11 
c) Derbyshire Dales & High Peak Growth Options asking for a 

meeting 
d) Doveridge V Hall – permission to put more info on Website 
e) Application from business in Uttoxeter asking to place advert 

on Website 
f) DALC General Circular 59/2009 
g) DALC Circular 58/2009 – Council Tax Bill format 
h) Derbyshire Community Cohesion Strategy – Meeting 061109 

(all notified by email 
i) E-On Updated terms and conditions 
j) Core Strategy – information re password and username for 

the consultation website. 
k) E-mail re lack of Dog Poo bins 
l) Ashbourne Community Transport – asking for Volunteers on 

Board of Trustees. 
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m) RSS – Playground inspection and maintenance 
Marston Safer Neighbourhood Team Meeting Next Meeting at 
Doveridge Tuesday 12th January 2010 – Chairman would like 
as many as possible to attend 

n) DALC Circular 55/2009 Local Accessibility Partnerships 
o) DALC Circular 56/2009 East Midlands Allotments Officer 

Forum 18/11/09 10-4 
p) Lexis – conference on the Licensing act. 
q) Doveridge Village Hall – Thank you letter re the £500. 
r) Letter from Rt Hon Patrick McLoughlin - confirm receipt of 

letter re Noise Level on a50. 
s) Rainbow Leaflet 
t) DALC Circular 53/2009 Quarterly Employment Tip No 2 – 

Work related stress. 
u) Notification of change of names for Derbyshire Rural 

Community Council 
v) DALC Circular 54/2009 General Circular re training course 
w) Copy letter from Mr & Mrs Pye re Core Strategy. 
 

C 09/68 ACCOUNTS 

Accounts for Approval 

 

The following accounts were submitted for approval:    
   
Min No Cheque  

No 
Made Payable to      Amount  Vat 

1519 SO Clerks Emolument £247.14  
1520 1348 J Bullock Mowing 

Field  
£55.00  

1521 1349 Village Hall £13.00 
 

 

1522 1350 SMP (balance of 
New Playground -
10%) 

£6689.05 1093.36 

1523 1351 DALC –CiLCA 
training course 
18/11/09 
&17/02/10 

£200.00  

1524 1352 E-On Pavilion £98.37 4.92 
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1525 1353 Audit Commission £155.00 23.25 
1526 1354 IED (Meadow View 

Mowing) 
£120.00 18.00 

 
Income 

  

  

  
 

 
 
Proposed by Cllr. Bryan & seconded by Cllr Stubbs  
All Cllrs present agreed 

      

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8:45pm. 
The date of the next meeting is Wednesday 2nd December 2009 to be held in the Village Hall Kitchen at 7.30pm. 
 
Signature of Chairman     ……………………………………………………        Date     …………………………………….. 


